
REMEMBERING

Nettie Warkentin
June 3, 1925 - July 1, 2023

Tribute from Wiebe and Jeske Funeral Home

Wiebe and Jeske Funeral Home Staff send our condolences to family and friends.

Tribute from Cheryl Boehr

Relation: Her cousinâ€™s daughter 

I am so sorry to hear about Nettie. My Dad, John Boehr was her cousin. He passed away in April and

we used Wiebe and jeske as well, so his tribute is on here. I remember visiting with her every year at

Missionfest. She was always vibrant and engaging and had a very strong faith. I called Nettie last

December to let her know that my Mom had passed away. Her voice was recognizable but some of

her memory was obviously lacking. Sending love and prayers to the family.

Cheryl Boehr

Tribute from Danny Wolfe

Relation: She was my cousin-aunt (Dad's cousin)

My condolences to the Thiessen family. Sorry I could not make it to the service.


